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This Week 
Kathy Macqueen 

     4th April  
2024 

 

Presidents Report 
 

Hello Rotarians, I hope you, your family and friends had a wonderful 
Easter break. 
This week Rotarian Kathy McQueen will be our guest speaker. Her 
presentation will be on Poland and Polish Football. Looking forward to 
hearing from Kathy. 
As I am writing this report, our Board will meet tonight, Tuesday 2 April 
2024. Secretary Sue will send out notes on our meeting shortly. 
 
I hope all our club members are reading the district Newsletter. This pub-
lication will keep you up to date will important news from our district 
9830 and from Rotary international. 
 
Next week our guest speaker is Megan Dick, the Glover Prize curator. I 
know you will enjoy Megan’s presentation on 11 April 2024. 
 
We now have a few weeks of settled meetings now with Easter over. I 
look forward to seeing you all on Thursday at the Grand Chancellor. 
 
Yours in Rotary 
Andrea Bartholemew 

President 

 

 

APOLOGIES BY 10.30 am TUESDAY TO TERRY CRAWFORD 63447033 or 0417 
366 531 

(If not received by then, an invoice will be issued) 
 

COMING EVENTS 
                      
 

               
                
 
                     
                  

              
             April 4th 
 
     Kathy Macqueen 
    Poland and Polish    
             Football                      
       
            April 11th 
 
          Megan Dick 
         Glover Award 
 

            
             April 18th 
  
          Ian Smith 
        History of the 
         Photocopier 
 
          April 25th 
  

 
           

 
 



          Peter Stearns 

             Andrew Whitehead 

             Phil Niejalke 

               Dale Luck 

KRISTA PREECE 

               Harry Galea          

KEVIN PREECE 

Glenda Iles      WELCOME 

ATTENDANCE 

11th April 18th April 

If you are unable to fulfill your rostered duty, please arrange for a replacement. 

CHAIRPERSON 

CLUB DUTIES 

DATE 

THANKS                Craig Mitchell              Lara Alexander                  Les Baxter 

24TH JUNE 

              Les Grant               Terry Crawford 

DATE 4th April 

Krista Preece 
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                                                                    www.shelterboxaustralia.org.au  

 
    Nurta, aged 35, is a mother to five children - three boys and two girls. They were forced to leave their hometown in Somalia due to severe shortages of 
water and food. Their challenging journey lasted three months, during which they faced scarcity of resources. They eventually reached a city in southwest 
Somalia, where they now reside.           

                                                                                      

                                                                    Dear ROTARY 

I hope you and your family are safe and well. 

March has been another busy month for ShelterBox. Our relief efforts in Gaza have been stepped up, with 
the commitment of thousands of tents for those left homeless by the continued conflict. In Malawi, a Shel-
terBox Response is investigating how we can respond the recent floods and, as you'll read below, our second 
project in Somalia is well underway. 

April will see our Kokoda Trekkers head off for Papua New Guinea. The team has already raised over 
$30,000 and hopes to reach their target of $50,000 in the coming weeks. If you think you and your friends or 
work colleagues might be interested in a shorter, less arduous adventure, then check out the Three Peaks 
Challenge below or have a crack at the Sydney City 2 Surf and raise some much needed funds for disaster 
relief! 

This month's quote comes from Desmond Tutu “If you want peace, you don't talk to your friends. You talk to 
your enemies." 
  
Thanks for being part of the team. Stay safe. 

 
Mike Greenslade 
CEO ShelterBox Australia 

 

https://shelterboxaustralia.createsend1.com/t/j-l-surujdk-iulhirtuyk-y/


ROTARY CLUB OF SOUTH LAUNCESTON 
Officers and Duties 2023-2024 

ROTARY CLUB OF SOUTH  
LAUNCESTON 

 
 

Club Chartered 
March 17 1962 

with 23 members 
62nd Year of Rotary Service 

 

Thursday Meeting 
Hotel Grand Chancellor 

29 Cameron St, Launceston 
6.00 pm for 6.30 pm 

 

Make-ups & Apologies 
Assist-Treasurer Terry Crawford 

Before 10.30 am Tuesday 
6344 7033 (W) 0417 366 531 

 

Correspondence 
PO Box 60 

Kings Meadows 7249 
 

Rotary International 
President 2023-2024 

Gordon R. McInally 
Rotary Club of South Queensferry, 

Lothian, 
Scotland 

 

District Governor: 
District 9830 
2023-2024 

Mike Patten 
Rotary Club Lindisfarne 

Email: dg@rotary9830.org.au 
 

President: 
Andrea Bartholemew 

Tel: 0400 030 660 
Email: albdib@hotmail.com 

 
Secretary: 

Sue Faulkner 
Tel: 6344 7301 

Mob: 0418 368 799 
Email: secretary.southlaunceston 

@rotary9830.org.au 
 

Editor: 
Glenda Iles 

Email: g.iles6156@gmail.com 
Items by 9.00 pm Monday please 

President:  
Andrea Bartholemew 
 
Immediate Past President: 
Lara Alexander 
 
Vice-President: 
TBA 
 
Secretaries: 
Sue Faulkner (Organisation  
& Correspondence) 
Terry Crawford 
(Attendance & Recording) 
 
Treasurers: 
Stephen Gordon  (Accounting) 
Terry Crawford   (Banking) 
 
DIRECTORS & PORTFOLIOS 
 
Member Services &  
Foundation: 
Director: Les Baxter 
Members: Terry Crawford,  
 Andrew Whitehead,  
Peter Stearnes 

 
Community Services: 
Director: Harry Galea 
Members: Lara Alexander,  
Les Baxter, Paul Fitzpatrick,  
Steve Gordon, Graeme LeFevre, 
Craig Mitchell, Phil Niejalke,  
Ian Smith, Joyce Ogden 

 
Public Image: 
Director: Glenda Iles 
Members:   
Kathy Macqueen, 
Lara Alexander, 
Krista Preece 
 

 

Youth Services: 
Director: Phil Ogden 
Members: Di Butler, Glenda Iles, 
Joyce Ogden, Les Grant, Lara Alex-
ander 
 Board Members : Dale Luck, Lara 
Alexander 
Office Bearers:  
 
Bulletin:   Glenda Iles 
 
Information Technology: 
  AT&M 
Pastoral Care:   Ian Smith 
 
 
Programme:      Les Baxter 
 
Social:   Les Baxter 
 
     
Sheep Manure Project:  
   Graeme LeFevre 
 
 
 
 
 

THE FOUR-WAY TEST 
 
"Of the things we think, say or do: 
 
1. Is it the TRUTH? 

 
2. Is it FAIR to all concerned? 

 
3. Will it build GOODWILL and 

BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?   
 
4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all  
            concerned?"  

                                          
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


